
Subject: Gloucestershire Constabulary advice 

 
Wotton Under Edge - Coombe Road speeding operation. 
On Friday the 24th of October members of the Specials, Dursley Officers and PCSO's conducted a 
speeding operation within the Coombe Road area, Wotton under edge area. This was a high visibility 
operation promoting the correct driving speed within the area. Words of advice were given to those 
proved to be driving just over the limit. 
One vehicle was seized having had no current insurance.  
There will be similar operations planned in the future. 
 
Wotton Under Edge - Kingswood - North Nibley. Crime reduction advice. 
Please feel free to make contact with the policing team by e-mailing 
Benjamin.rollins@gloucestershire.police.uk for crime reduction advice.  We will be more than happy 
to come and give a home visit. 
There has been an increase during the months of October, Start of November in the attempts of 
thefts and thefts from garden sheds as well as garages within the areas. There has also been one 
recorded burglary. 
Please be aware that the clocks have been adjusted therefore creating the extra hour of darkness. 
Please report anything of suspicion to the police by calling 101 or e-mailing 
101@gloucestershire.police.uk  
 
Wotton under edge - Thefts of number plates from vehicles. 
During the evening of Friday the 31st of October it has become apparent that there had been a spate 
of number plates removed from vehicles parked around the streets of Wotton under Edge. Of all 
these thefts only one person had reported the incident. The number plate for that vehicle was later 
found and returned to the owner. I encourage all members of the community to report such 
behaviour as it enable us to establish local trends and patterns within the community. Again by 
calling 101 or e-mailing the 101 system. All incidents will be dealt with as necessary. 
 
Suspicious persons – Door to Door Sales. 
I encourage you all to report any suspicious door to door sales. Recently within the areas we have 
had various incidents of attempts at sales of ‘spare garden benches’ to ‘spare bedroom furniture.’ 
These could be legitimate sales but could equally not be. These persons could be looking at your 
property layout.  Please ensure that you do not let anyone onto your property without the correct 
Identification. You have a right to say no. If you are able please take clothing descriptions, person 
descriptions as well as vehicle details if seen and then forward these details to our team. 
 
Regards, 
Benjamin R.  
 

Benjamin Rollins 9105 
Police Community Support Officer 
Stroud LPA 
Gloucestershire Constabulary 
Dursley Police Station, Sandpits, Dursley. Glos. GL11 6QE. 
TEL: 101 

Blackberry 07703887575 
Benjamin.rollins@gloucestershire.police.uk 
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